INLET ISLAND MAINTENANCE COMPANY

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

FOR MAY 16, 2009
President Bill Strader called the meeting to order at 10:07.  Attending trustees were:

Coby Cates


Peg Stecky

Phil DeLeo


Vicki Karuzas 

Key Monitor Rich Thompson was also in attendance.

Meeting Rules of Order – President Bill stated we would follow the agenda and offer everyone the opportunity to speak.  He reminded all members wishing to speak to stand, state their name and address, and make their concerns know within a two minute time period.

Approval of Minutes - Bill called for approval of the minutes of the Annual Meeting of May 17, 2008.  Coby Cates made a motion to approve the minutes, and Bill Strader seconded the motion.  Don Wilson stated that he recalls the meeting ended sometime after noon, and the 11:10 ending time reflected in the minutes is incorrect.  Secretary Phil DeLeo referred to his notes from last year, and noted the adjournment  time recorded was actually 11:50.  He acknowledged that the minutes would be corrected accordingly.  With no other corrections cited, the minutes were approved unanimously.  

Update On Lake Tapps - Vicki Karuzas reported that the sale of Lake Tapps to Cascade Water Alliance is in the final phase.  A contract between PSE and CWA has already been signed.  This new agreement will provide a filled lake from April 15th to September 30th each year.  It will take CWA nearly 40 years to be at the point of drawing water from the lake.  Per the agreement, in the event of a use dispute, lake recreation will have a priority over drawing water from the lake.  The local tribes are receiving 2,000 acres of land from PSE and cash from CWA, so they are satisfied with the deal, as well.  CWA will employ PSE personnel for the next five years to maintain the system.  If CWA fails to secure water rights, land use rights or fails to meet other obligations, the lake residents will have the first right to purchase the lake system.  

Garage Sale - Vicki also reported on the island–wide garage.  It will be held June 6th and 7th, the same weekend as Tapps Island’s.  Karen Levy will post a garage sale notice in the local newspapers.  Phil will put out the sandwich board signs.

Treasurer’s Report - Bill presented a treasurer’s report showing a balance of $5,728.11.  He recapped the projects complete throughout the year, and explained the many accomplishments for only $16,009 was due largely to the volunteer work by Coby Cates, Dennis Karuzas, Mike Kennedy and Bill Strader.  He added that there is much work yet to be done on the tennis courts, and we could use more volunteers.  Bill also indicated we will soon be experiencing serious problems with the boat ramp caving away, and that should be our focus for next year’s project budget.  Hearing no questions from the floor concerning the budget, Bill called for a motion for approval.  Dennis Karuzas moved to accept the treasurer’s report as submitted.  Coby Cates seconded the motion.  The treasurer’s report was approved unanimously.

Election of New Officers - Bill Strader reported that there are several openings on the Board of Trustees, and called for nominations from the floor.  Darren Butler, Ross Saunders and James Chaney were nominated.  Bill called for a vote for all three at one time.  All were elected unanimously. 

Park Projects - Bill asked for a list of projects that should be addressed in the next year or two.  He stated a concern of Mike Kennedy’s was installation of poles to tie off personal watercraft. Rich Thompson requested roping off the swimming area.  Peg Stecky thought we should get some operable shutters on the clubhouse windows, so renters could open the windows.  Dixie Dunham suggested a fence around the playground area for the safety of little kids.  Darren Butler reminded us that last year he requested “No Swimming” signs on the boat dock.  The signs are in progress, but still not complete.  Coby Cates suggested ecology blocks on the dirt bank between the gravel parking lot and the tennis court will keep motorcycles and quads from tearing up the hill.  Tom Timm stated he would be able to get ecology blocks for $30 apiece.  Billie Jo Dains wants to see more garbage cans in the park

Business From The Floor: 

Don Wilson asked the Board to explain why we are spending $7,000 to hire a security guard, but not issuing decals to identify who is current with their dues.  Bill replied that the Board discussed decals at length, and decided a guard who questions park users should be more effective.

Derek Shark stated there should be a group effort to respect our park.  It is up to each of us to say something to offenders.

Sandy Wandler asked if it is wrong to demand park users show their I.D.  Dennis Karuzas said last year the guard did not focus on checking everyone’s I.D., but watched for troublemakers.  He asked them for I.D.  If they could not produce Island I.D., they were asked to leave the park.

Heather Chaney expressed concern that our current Island I.D. cards are too easy to duplicate.  Tom Timm replied the members should accept what the board is trying to accomplish with the guard.  Give it a season to see if will work.

James Chaney asked what duties and expectations are spelled out in the guard contract. 

David Moore suggested we should use both decals and the guard.  Vicki responded that is probably a good idea, but nobody is willing to call a tow company.  Thus, a decal doesn’t do much if cars without decals never get towed.  Rich Thompson stated we should have the guard call the tow company.  The Board explained that, per our contract with Atlas Towing, the authorized caller has to be a Board member or designee.  Since we are contracting with a security company, we won’t know the name of the guard on any given day.  James Chaney added the guard could at least warn park users that without a decal, their vehicle is subject to towing.  Coby Cates replied that we don’t want to hurt our neighbors by towing their vehicle just because they forgot or neglected to install a decal.  Rich Thompson added that we should try to show some courtesy and not impound vehicles of our neighbors.  However, Darren Butler countered that everyone should be able to live by the rules.    

Steve Levy stated the cost of decals for all paid members is about $305.  He then made a motion to reinstate the use of decals.  Don Wilson seconded the motion.  It was passed by unanimous vote.

Don Wilson stated that the biggest issue is allowing renters to have access to the park.  The renters across the street from him had five boats in their driveway and/or along the street.  If only owners had park access, we would have fewer problems.  Dennis Karuzas replied he has asked other homeowners associations around the lake about park problems.  They are in agreement that the solution is to hold the property owner responsible for the abusive conduct of his renters. Send a letter notifying the owner of the problem.  If he does not correct it, the OWNER loses access.  The owner should be the only point of contact.

Don Wilson made a motion amending the By-Laws to tighten access controls on renters.  He handed out copies of his proposed changes to the general membership.  The changes included:

Annual dues are set at $100 unless changed by a vote of the general membership.

Renters may use the park, but not the boat launch.

Move the annual meeting to the second Saturday of March.

Raise the late fee to $25.

Steve Levy seconded the motion.  It was put to a vote.  The vote was tied at 15 for and 15 against the changes.  Bill Strader, as presiding officer, cast the deciding vote against, and the proposed change failed.  

Having no further business to discuss, Bill Strader called for a motion to adjourn.  Phil DeLeo made a motion to adjourn, and Coby Cates seconded it.  The meeting adjourned at 12:10.  The next annual meeting will be on May 15, 2010 at 10:00 a.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo

Recording Secretary
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